ANNUAL PUBLIC MEETING OF SHERBURN-IN-ELMET PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE HARRY MOUNTAIN ROOM AT EVERSLEY PARK CENTRE ON MONDAY  $16^{\mathrm{TH}}$  MAY 2016 @ 6.45PM

Present Councillor P. Doherty (Chairman), Mrs M. Gibson (Clerk)

## I MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC WAS PRESENT.

The resident wished to know what the Parish Council could do about extending the present Cycle Path which runs from South Milford to New Lane at Sherburn-in-Elmet, this would be great if it could at least run to Low Garth Road which would be much safer for all cyclists and may encourage children wishing to cycle to School,

Also could some sort of safe parking for bicycles be erected in the village centre area as if people have a £3000 cycle they do not wish to leave it just "round the back of the shops" or laying around in the village area. Proper Cycle racks which are lockable and secure would encourage more people to use the village by bicycle.

Chairman agreed this would be added to next month's Parish Council agenda for the Council to consider these requests.